
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada 

Item No. 15.4.3 

Request for Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda  Added Item  Request from the Floor 
(Submitted to Municipal (Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) Monday) 

Date of Council Meeting:  Tuesday, May 14, 2019 

Subject:  Musquodoboit Valley Memorial Hospital– Purchase of new ultrasound equipment 

Motion for Council to Consider: 

That Halifax Regional Council approve an exemption for a district capital grant in the amount of 
$5000.00 to purchase new ultrasound equipment for the Musquodoboit Valley Memorial Hospital.  

Reason: 

This request is not eligible through the District Capital Grants Program as the ultrasound equipment is for 
a Provincial Hospital. The current equipment used at Musquodoboit Valley Memorial Hospital is dated 
and in need or replacement. This equipment is required to properly treat patients and provide them with 
quicker diagnosis, especially those that are unable to travel. The Musquodoboit Valley Memorial Hospital 
is the only place for patients in the region to attend for medical treatment without traveling.  

Outcome Sought: 

To support the Musqodoboit Valley Memorial Hospital in providing access to proper medial care 
with up to date, safe equipment.  

Councillor Steve Streatch District 1 
Waverley, Fall River, Musquodoboit Valley 


